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INTRODUCTION


On April 19, 2007, the Committee on Civil Service and Labor, chaired by Council Member Joseph P. Addabbo, Jr., will hold a hearing on the labor perspective of Taxi and Limousine enforcement procedures. Those invited to testify include Matthew W. Daus, Commissioner of the Taxi and Limousine Commission, and Gregory Floyd, President of City Employees Union Local 237.

BACKGROUND


In 2005, the New York City Taxi and Limousine Commission (TLC) ordered its enforcement inspectors to use environmentally friendly hybrid electric vehicles produced by the Ford motor company.
 The new hybrid vehicles are equipped with yellow flashing lights, as opposed to red flashing lights used by New York City Police Department (NYPD) vehicles,
 and, unlike NYPD vehicles, the new hybrid vehicles are not equipped with sirens.
 TLC inspectors argue that the lack of red lights and sirens on the new hybrid TLC enforcement vehicles may be contrary to TLC enforcement procedure regarding the emergency operation of TLC vehicles pursuant to New York State Law.
 In particular, Local 237, the union that represents the TLC inspectors, maintains that under the New York State Vehicle and Traffic Law (VTL), TLC enforcement vehicles are police vehicles, and, therefore, are entitled to red lights and a siren.
  

TLC enforcement inspectors also contend that the new hybrid vehicles are not effective for the day-to-day enforcement of TLC rules.
 Some inspectors have reported that cab drivers have refused to pull over for TLC inspectors in the new hybrid vehicles because the cab drivers were unable to recognize that they were inspectors.
 Some cab drivers have also complained that the TLC hybrid enforcement vehicles appear to be private security guard company vehicles, instead of official TLC enforcement vehicles.
 Moreover, some inspectors have also argued that the use of yellow lights on TLC vehicles is not effective for traffic enforcement, because the yellow flashing lights are less intimidating than red lights. Thus, according to such inspectors, the new TLC enforcement vehicles are not taken seriously.

In addition, some inspectors also claim that the new hybrid vehicles are not safe to use for enforcement purposes. Enforcement inspectors are empowered to make TLC vehicle stops that can turn potentially violent, and they argue that inspectors on routine patrols are subject to virtually the same working conditions as NYPD officers.
 Noreen Hollingsworth, a trustee for Teamsters Local 237, has, in particular, warned that the new hybrid TLC enforcement vehicles are too small to safely transport handcuffed suspects.
 TLC Commissioner, Matthew Daus, however, disagrees with such concerns, and has argued that the new enforcement vehicles are appropriate for the tasks of TLC inspectors.


Today, this Committee expects to hear testimony regarding the new hybrid vehicles and how they affect TLC enforcement procedures.
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